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16March2016 Responsible Officer: MMC 
 
 
Javier Canon 
Javier.Canon@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
Dear Javier,  
 

RE: New England Solar MOD 2 
 
As part of Council’s original submission for the development application for the New England Solar 
Farm (NESF), Council put forward that that roads used for access to the development site should 
be of AustRoads standards for safety purposes. This submission was not supported. 
 
In light of the proposed increase in traffic movements, Council believes that the movements should 
again be assessed against AustRoads standards and that the access should be upgraded to these 
standards in the interest of road safety. 

 
If you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact our office on 6778 6300. 
 
Please contact me on 6778 6300 or email mclarkson@uralla.nsw.gov.au should you wish to discuss 
this matter further. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Matt Clarkson 
Acting Executive Director Infrastructure and Development 
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